## Town of Lebanon Rails to Trails Committee **Special Meeting** Wed. June 30, 2010 6:30 PM

Members present: Donna Koenig, Naomi Davidson, Mary Withey, Kent Sleath, Nusie Halpine

**MINUTES** 

Alternates: Laura Cascio (Christine Witkowski)

Members absent: Bruce Sievers, Walter Miller, Peter Gandelman, Mike Lambert, Christine

Witkowski

Meeting called to order at 6:35 PM

## 1.0 Discussion of additional work needed at Kingsley Rd. ramps

Donna explained that the contractor had measured the angle of the ramp at Cook Hill. If we wished to have that same angle, we would need to double the amount of fill that had been quoted. The total amount for fill and labor at the two ramps was quoted as: \$4,175.00.

The contractor had also stated that the neighboring landowner was concerned about the standing water on his property since the town had put in the rough ramps. Donna had spoken to the landowner, and considered the cost of the fix to be worth the good relations with the trail neighbors.

Henry Becker of Putnam Welding had given Donna an approximate cost of putting in pipe and a riprap catch basin to be, \$1000.00.

Donna requested that the committee approve an additional \$6000.00 for these concerns.

Mary made a motion to allocate up to \$6000.00 for the improvements to the ramps. Naomi seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.

Nusie made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:45 PM. Naomi seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully Submitted, Donna Koenig, Acting Secretary